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To: Stan Rickard, Public Works Director
From: John Johnson, Technical Services Super{risor%—
Date: February 22,1999

Subject: Parking on Berkshire between Main and Charlotte

Mr. Marty Plinski, Community. Service Officer, Police Department, requested the “No Parking”
signage be moved from the south side of Berkshire to the north side. There is a conflict with
pedestrians and vehicles during baseball games held at this location. Children have to cross the
street to get to the ball field. Berkshire in this area is an unimproved street and is narrow.

The south side of Berkshire is posted “No Parking” from Main St. to 285 feet east (see attached
drawing). In August of 1997, the Street Division paved the shoulder on the south side of Berkshire
and it is used for a drop-off/ pick-up area for school children.

I met with Mr. Roy Kauzlarich, Principal, of Pleasant Lane School to review their school “Preferred
School Route Plan”. Mr. Kauzlarich agreed that moving the permanent “No Parking” to the north
side of Berkshire would be safer. To better address the needs of the school, Mr.Kauzlarich requested
the south side of Berkshire be posted “No Parking, School Days, 8 am - 4 pm”.

I would recommend installing signage as outlined on the drawing.

JJ

cc:  John Jaugilas, Trustee - District 4
Paul Kufrin, Trustee - District 6
Mr. Marty Plinski, Community Service Officer, Police Department
Mr. Roy Kauzlarich, Principal, Pleasant Lane School
Transportation and Safety Committee
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